
 

 

ST PATRICK’S AND ST PETER’S 
DUMBARTON 

THIS WEEK 

Sunday 26th May 2024 The Most Holy Trinity —Year B, p83 

Monday 8th Week of the Year 

Tuesday 8th Week of the Year 

Wednesday 8th Week of the Year 

Thursday 8th Week of the Year 

Friday Feast of The Blessed Virgin Mary 

Saturday Memorial of St Justin 

Parish Priest: Fr Ross Campbell 
Assistant Priest: Fr Douglas Green 

In Residence: Mgr James Ryan 

REGULAR MASS SCHEDULE 

   

Sunday 10am, 12 noon, 5.30pm  

Monday 10am, 7pm  

Tuesday 10am, 7pm  

Wednesday 10am, 7pm  

Thursday 10am, 7pm   

Friday 10am, 7pm  

Saturday 10am, 6.30pm (vigil)  

 Rosary: Mon—Sat after 10am Mass  (except in case of  

funeral)  

 

 Confessions: Daily after 10 am Mass. Saturday 5.15-
6.15pm 

 

 Confession available at other times by arrangement 



 

 

THE PARISHES 

SECOND COLLECTION: 

The Second Collection today, Sunday 26th of May is for LEPRA. 

Leprosy, adult or child, is being found amongst the poorest and most vulnerable 
Communities in the world.  This year is Lepra’s Centenary and  help is needed as 
never before…  hopefully one day Leprosy will be totally eradicated. 

MAY DEVOTIONS: 

May Devotions will take place every Sunday at 4pm in St. Patrick’s. 

FIRST SATURDAY OF THE MONTH: 

Next Saturday, is the first Saturday of the month.  There will be Fatima Devotions 
and exposition of the Blessed Sacrament after the 10.00 am Mass ending with 
Benediction at the slightly earlier time of 11.30 am as we have a Baptism and 
Wedding that day. 

MASS SCHEDULE: 

There will be additional weekday Masses on Wednesday and Thursday evening 
at 7pm. Given the situation with St. Peter’s the proposed summer Mass schedule 
for the town will no longer go ahead, this means that our Vigil Mass will continue 
as normal. 

FIRST COMMUNICANTS CORPUS CHRISTI MASS AND 
PROCESSION: 

The children from St Patrick’s and St Peter’s, who made their First Communion 
in May, have been invited to a Mass of Thanksgiving at 12 noon on Sunday 2nd 
June, the Feast of Corpus Christi. After the Mass, they will take part in the Pro-
cession through the grounds, ending with Benediction. During the Procession, 
the girls will scatter petals in front of the Blessed Sacrament and after Benedic-
tion, some of the boys will read intercessions for peace. 

ST. PATRICK’S GARDEN PARTY  SUNDAY 9TH JUNE 2—4 PM 

Planning for the Garden Party is going well, but we need  helpers and donations 
- Tombola, Bottles for the Bottle Stall, plants, good quality soft toys for the Soft 
Toy Tombola and sweets for prizes as well. Home baking would be most ac-
ceptable too, but obviously much nearer the time! Remember the date because 
your company there would be most welcome. Thank you.  



 

 

ALTAR SERVERS TRAINING – TUES 11TH JUNE AT 4PM 

This is for both new servers and those who already serve. There will be a 
brief training session followed by Pizza.  For catering  purposes can the 
servers please put their name down on the sign-up sheet in the sacristy. 

SVDP SENIOR CITIZEN EVENT 

St Patrick’s and St Peter’s SVDP are holding an afternoon of entertainment for 
our Senior Citizens ( St Patrick’s and St Peter’s together) in the Brock Bowling 
Club on Sunday 16th June 2-6pm. There will be a raffle, quiz and musical enter-
tainment, there will also be a buffet and refreshments. If you would like to come 
along give your name to any member of the SVDP or put your name to the list at 
the back of the church. 

MONDAY LUNCH CLUB: 

We need male volunteers to deliver our two course meals to the women’s Ref-
uge and Homeless Unit in Dumbarton.  Anyone interested please come to the 
Chapel Hall on a Monday morning. 

ST ANNE’S PRAYER SHAWL GROUP: 

We now have a lovely selection of Prayer Shawls and Scarfs.  They have been 
Blessed recently and are now available for anyone who would like one.  The 
Shawls/Scarfs have given peace, comfort and strength to many over the years.  
To the Ladies who continue to knit and crochet, thank you for dedicating your 
time and prayers to this worthwhile Ministry.  For more details or information 
please contact Irene—01389731509 or Nancy—01389764733    

BAR STAFF WANTED: 

There are vacancies for Bar Staff in the St. Patrick’s Church Hall. Applicants must 
be 18 or over, weekends only, if anyone interested please contact Christine on 
07955941489 or pop in to the Hall or give your details to Fr. Ross or Fr. Douglas. 

HOUSE BLESSINGS: 

During the summer months we would like to offer house blessings for those who 
wish. If you would like you house blessed please either pop into the sacristy to 
arrange a time with Fr. Ross or Fr. Douglas or email the par-
ish: stpatrick.dumbarton@rcag.org.uk 
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THE ARCHDIOCESE AND BEYOND 

40TH ANNIVERSARY MASS - THE ASSOCIATION FOR SEPA-
RATED AND DIVORCED CATHOLICS 

We would like to invite all people affected by separation and divorce, and their 
families and friends, to join us in a celebratory Mass of thanksgiving and hope 
on Saturday, 8th June at 1pm at St Gabriel’s RC Church, Merrylee.  The Asso-
ciation for Separated and Divorced Catholics was founded by Annette Grey in 
1984, over 40 years ago. We give thanks for the bravery of all those who have 
come forward for support since that time.  All are welcome to celebrate with us 
at this Mass and to enjoy refreshments in the Church Hall afterwards.  

ST. MARGARET’S OF SCOTLAND HOSPICE:  

A Jazz Lunch and will take place in the Glasgow Grosvenor Hotel on Sunday, 
9th June 2024 from 1pm to 5pm. Tickets are priced at £50 and will include a glass 
of ‘fizz’ on arrival.  Music will be provided by the Jim Anderson Jazz Quintet and 
the host will be Gina McKie, radio presenter. There will also be a raffle.  If you 
wish to purchase Tickets or for further information please contact the Fundrais-
ing Department on 0141-952-1141 or fundraising@smh.org.uk   

www.stpatricksdumbarton.org.uk 
Contact telephone number: 01389 762503 

ITEMS FOR THE BULLETIN: 

Please email the notice to bulletinofstpatricks@gmail.com by the 
Wednesday Evening: 

LINKS : Scan the QR codes to access parish websites and social media: 

www.stpatricksdumbarton.org.uk               stpeter.bellsmyre@rcag.org.uk 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
St Patrick’s   
Strathleven Place 
Dumbarton 
G82 1BA 

                                                      St Peter’s 
                             52 Howatshaws Road 
                                                 Dumbarton 
                                                        G82 3DR 

mailto:fundraising@smh.org.uk

